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DRAFT 8/7/08
FINAL –8/14/08
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

July 17, 2008
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:11 p.m.  President Maria E. Saénz presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex at 4950 McNutt Road, Sunland Park, New Mexico. Board Members present:  Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Mr. Daniel Castillo arrived at 5:25 p.m.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by President Saénz.     

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

           Jesus Reyes from the Technology Department gave the board a presentation on the districts new website.  The website provides flexibility for each school site to keep their information current.  The new website provides links to the NM Public Education Department and School Dude.  

           Supt. Nava introduced La Union Elementary Principal Cissy Andreas.  Ms. Andreas informed the Board about an investigative community project for students at her school. The students will attend eight workshops with Diana Molina, a lo​cal photog​rapher and artist. A Community Portrait of La Union through photography will showcase the history, culture, and traditions. The GISD Fine Arts Department in conjunction with La Union Elementary is funding the project. A formal gallery exhibition will be held on De​cember 5, 2008. 

           Supt. Nava introduced the Future Problem Solvers coaches and students from La Union Elementary who traveled to Lansing, Michigan to compete in the International Future Problem Solvers competition. The students had placed 1st place at the New Mexico Future Problem Solvers State Bowl in April. The students made it to the final round with their project “Read for the Future” which is a continuation of the “Love for Reading” project from prior years. The students recognized by the Board with the “School Board Star Awards” for their outstanding educational achievement.
                                

	Board President’s Report

	     B.  President Saénz congratulated La Union Principal Cissy Andreas; the faculty, staff and coaches for supporting projects like the problem solvers and the investi​gative community project with artist Diana Molina. In addition, President Saenz thanked all the district administration, teachers and staff for their hard work.  She is anticipating a great year for the district.  President Saenz said she had attended a meeting to discuss an alternative middle school for the district. President Saenz congratulated STHS Band Director Frank Rivera and the “Warrior” band for their recent recognition from the Las Cruces City Council. The band was the only local band that performed in two welcome home parades for national guardsmen troops returning from Iraq and Afghanistan this past school year.

	Board Member’s Reports
	    C.  Board Members: 
     Mr. Ford stated that all of the schools are back in operation and are preparing for parent/teacher conferences. He thanked all the parents for taking time from their busy schedules to participate.  He stressed the impor​tance of these visits and the value to their children’s education.    

        Mrs. Viramontes expressed joy for the new web site. She feels the web site will allow each of the schools to update their information and events on the web. Mrs. Viramon​tes said she was excited about the community project at La Union Elementary and looks forward to the final product. Mrs. Viramontes is happy for STHS Band and feels the recognition is well deserved. She stressed that the band, cheerleaders and ROTC have always participated in civic events. Mrs. Viramontes expressed her thanks to those who conducted the “Back to School Fiesta”. She was unable to attend as she was attending a New Mexico School Boards Association Leadership Conference.   She stated that Rosa Lovelace, STMS Principal, through a grant has added new grass, screening, shade shelters and a beach volleyball area to the school grounds. Mrs. Viramontes thanked the parents for being patient throughout the construction phase at several of the district schools.
     Mrs. Huerta congratulated the In​ternational Reading Association, and Ray Lara, Parent Outreach Coordina​tor for the recent, “Back to School Fiesta” that was held at Gadsden High School. More than 900 backpacks and school supplies were handed out to families from throughout the district. Ms. Huerta also expressed her gratitude for Ms. Molina’s support and interest in the children of the La Union Elementary community.
     Mr. Castillo thanked the technology staff for their hard work on the district web site. He also under​stands the issues with the construction at Gadsden Middle School, but he feels that the students are adapting to the situation.

	Student Rep
	   D.   N/A

	Personnel Report
	     E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.      

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to accept the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum - none    

	Student Drop Off at the Northern Pre-K at La Mesa 
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the resolution for the Student Drop Off at the Northern Pre-Kinder at La Mesa.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	NMSU Dual Credit MOA
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Memorandum of   
Agreement with NMSU for Dual Credit Courses.  Supt. Nava       recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Vado and North Valley Elementary Schools Landscaping Low Bid 
	C.  Mr. Ford made a motion based on the recommendation from the architect to re-bid the landscaping for both Vado and North Valley Elementary Schools.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Playground Improvement Update
	8.   Discussion Items:
       A.  Assoc. Supt. Richard Chavez and Physical Plant Director Alfredo Holguin gave the Board an update on Playground Improvements.  Mr. Holguin stated that 90% of the work at five elementary school playgrounds is complete and the remainder of the work will be finished by the end of the month. 

	District Alarm Systems
	       B.  Assoc. Supt. Richard Chavez, Technology Direc​tor, Calixto Arzaga, Communications Support System Technician, Carlos Vigil, Security Coordinator, Joe Men​dez and Special Systems, Terry Mc​Swain from Plan B Networks Compa​ny provided the Board with an update on the Districts Alarm Systems.  A Recommendation was made for the district to look into upgrading the alarm systems by integrating with IP Video Camera Alarm Systems.

	Construction Projects Update
	       C.  Construction Coordinator, David Boyd provided information to the board on the construction projects in the district.  Mr. Boyd highlighted some of the critical projects and responded to some of the questions and concerns expressed by the Board.  

	Labor Board Management’s Recommendation 
	       D.  Supt. Nava stated that the District needed to form a new labor board.  Supt. Nava informed the board that administration was rec​ommending Mrs. Cruz Drake to serve on the Labor Board.

	Labor Board Union’s Recommendation 
	       E.  Supt. Nava informed the Board the Union was recommending Mr. Robert Zinsmaster to serve on the Labor Board.   

	Closed Session 
	9.    Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA1978 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, and collective bargaining.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:20 p.m.   

	Reconvene

	10.  Mrs. Viramontes a made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:17 p.m.       

     

	Adjourned
	      Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.                        
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